NWPC RIGHTS OF WAY AND LENGTHSMAN – JUL 20
I reported last month that HCC had advised that its annual Contractor cut would not be taking place due to difficulties with the contract during the Covid 19 response.   In a further development, HCC undertook to carry out some of this work using “in house” resource, and as such our five nominated Rights of Way were cleared at the end of June.  This is a good result, as it will reduce pressure on our Lengthsman budget, although I would expect to have to task him to carry out some RoW clearance work at the end of the growing season in late summer (when the Contractor Cut traditionally takes place).

Footpath NW FP 20: Bent Street/Five Bells Lane.   This has historically been one of the best maintained footpaths in the Parish, and is also one of the most popular.  There have been a number of observations made over recent months with regard to hedges along the north side of this path progressively encroaching into the footpath.   I have been in touch with landowners at each end of the path, both of whom have now acknowledged responsibility, and undertaken to carry out the necessary work.

New Right of Way: Church Lane – Heathman Street.  I met with the HCC Access Officer on site early in the month.  Although agreed in principle by the HCC Mapping Team, the final technicalities of its adoption as a Right of Way have been temporarily delayed as a result of Covid staff restrictions.   I discussed with the HCC rep options for resurfacing this path, which is not straightforward given a multitude of surface materials (tarmac, concrete, gravel, dry bound macadam), the presence of a raised culvert, and the immediate proximity of a water course. The HCC rep took away an action to consult with HCC Highways for advice of potentially taking on resurfacing of the northern section which is tarmac)

Footpath Officer Work:

Seven hours of work on the paths during June.  The majority of this has been routine cutting back on new growth.  In anticipation of the cancellation of the HCC contract this year, the RoW volunteer carried out strimming on three of the Restricted Byways, in order to save Lengthsman Resource for later the year, however as mentioned above, a HCC Ranger Team carried out further work on the RBs at the end of the month.

My resource report submitted to HCC is attached below.
Lengthsman Tasks carried out in Jun

Sightlines: Junction The Square/Heathman Street, and B3084/Five Bells Lane

RoW Clearance:  Cut away fallen branches RB 34 (Hollom Down Road extension of Spring Pond Drove)

RoW Clearance: Strim new growth FP 23 (north of A343, to Parish Boundary)

Lengthsman Tasks Set for Jul

Sightlines: Junction Heathman Street/Stockbridge Road. (veh turning towards Wallops)

Sightlines: Cross roads Heathman Street/A30  (veh crossing towards Broughton)

RoW Clearance: Strim new growth FP 19 (Splash – Ducks Lane)

Lengthsman Budget and Forward Look

Eleven hours (£209.00) expended so far this FY of our £1000 allocation.  

Volunteer Work Summary: Jun:

	DATE
	TASK
	NUMBER OF VOLUNTEERS
	NUMBER OF HOURS
	MONTH TOTAL
	NOTES

	060620
	NW FP 17 (east end) Strim new growth
	1
	0.5
	0.5
	

	060620
	NW FP 18 Cut back side growth

	1
	1.5
	2.0
	

	110620
	NW RB 36 (South end). Strim new growth
	1
	1.5
	3.5
	

	160620
	NW FP 2, 3, 4, 7
Strim new growth
	1
	2.0
	5.5
	

	250620
	NW RB 37 (east end). Strim new growth.
	1
	1.5
	7.0
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